Congratulations to Chris Bottigoni, winner of the Father’s Day
draw at the recent Pasta Fest hosted by the Northern Ontario Rail-
road Museum and Heritage Centre. Bernice Walter was the winner
of the door prize. Thanks to organizer Lina Mauro and her hard
working team of volunteers, the event proved to be a great success.
Tickets on a draw for a package of historical items are available at
the museum, at Pro Hardware in Capreol and from Board mem-
bers. Valued at $500.00, the package includes a Bob Michelutti
caboose print, a model 6060 HO train set as well as several herit-
age books. The draw will be made September 1, 2002.

Five gardens in Capreol and three in Valley East will be welcom-
ing visitors for the 4th Annual NORMHC Garden Tour and Blue-
berry Tea on Sunday, July 21, 2002. A bus run from Capreol to
the Valley East gardens is being considered if there is sufficient
interest. If you would be interested in using the bus (at an extra
$2.00 charge), please call Melissa at the museum (858-5050) be-
fore July 1, 2002.
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